Approved Minutes of Annual Landings Meeting 1/24/09



The meeting was called to order by Steve Cohen, President of the Board of directors at 10:10 A.M. 

Board members present included: Steve Cohen, President, Ann DaSilva, Vice President, Dave Littler, Treasurer, Jo Mulling, Secretary and Jeff Jones, Director.

Twenty-three members were in attendance, see sign-in sheet.

Ann DaSilva gave a confirmation of notice.  First and second notices were sent by mail to all members at the addresses on record and the agenda was posted on the bulletin board at the Landings property.

Dave Littler reviewed the financial statements and the budget. Expenses have remained stable except for legal fees, which have exceeded the $27,000 mark and continue to escalate. This was under-funded in the 2008 budget requiring the use of reserve funds. $35,000 had been budgeted for anticipated legal fees in 2009. If the amount budgeted is exceeded, it may require a special assessment. There are five members who have not paid the fees due on or before 12/31/08. A question was raised regarding what is done when fees are not paid. Dave explained that he mails or puts notices under hangar doors. After 30 days it goes to an attorney. Attorney fees are collected from the delinquent member. If fees are not paid a lien is put on the property with eventual foreclosure as the ultimate outcome. To date we have not had to go that far.

Old Business: The ongoing legal dispute between the Landings and Jim Wells generated a heated discussion. Terrell Clampitt asked for a history on how the suit started. Steve Cohen explained that a letter was received from the airport management (Bob Humberstone (B.H.)) stating that our lease was in jeopardy due to a member residing in his hangar. It had come to his (B.H.) attention through a police report generated by a complaint from Mr. Wells. The board had been trying to negotiate with Mr. Wells to move out of his hangar prior to initiating legal action but to no avail.  Mr. Clampitt stated he had tried to send e-mail to the prior board president stating that Jim would not use the hangar as a residence and felt that would be sufficient.  It was rejected as hearsay as it did not come from Mr. Wells.  Mr. Wells made a statement that he felt he was being harassed and singled out because of past problems with obtaining wind insurance. This was refuted by Steve Cohen, who reiterated that the suit stemmed from a letter placing the hangar owners at jeopardy of losing the lease.  Mr. Wells further stated that, he has resided in his hangar for 10 years and that this was the only board that pursued his eviction.  Fred Cutting stated that other Boards had discussed the issue of Jim living in his hangar but felt they did not have enough “proof” of residency to pursue the issue.  When it was mentioned that the members were subsidizing his living expenses with having to pay increased water bills, he then reminded the board that he had been willing to pay to put in a private water line and meter to his hangar apartment. Steve Cohen responded that the Board rejected this idea since the board did not want to encourage him to continue living in his hangar, which is in violation of our lease and documents.  Mr. Wells also stated that he might take steps to advise the airport of other violations he felt were in effect.  The question was then asked, if he did, how would the board respond.  The board response was that if the airport manager wrote to us of additional violations, then the Board would follow the same steps it took with Mr. Wells.  First, notify the member of the alleged complaint, allow the member to rectify it, and if it was not rectified, then a legal course of action would have to be pursued.

Steve Cohen told the membership that Jim has been asked on more than one occasion to write a letter to the board stating that he was not currently living in his hangar and would not return to living in the hangar in the future. This letter would be registered with the court and would help insure that future legal fees would be the sole responsibility of Mr. Wells if he does move back in.  It would also satisfy the airports expectation that Mr. Wells is not living in the hangar and the assurance that he will not use the hangar as a residence in the future. To date, Mr. Wells has refused to provide this documented assurance.  

Bill Bruckner stated that it was the “two females” on the board who harbored a personal vendetta against Jim and that they were the ones pushing the lawsuit.  Ann DaSilva refuted the statement and reminded Mr. Bruckner of the many volunteer hours provided by the “two females”.  Steve Cohen stated that there were three men on the board who could out vote the women if that were the case. He further reminded the members that it was their investment at stake and that the board has a fiduciary responsibility to protect that investment. The board is open to negotiating a reasonable remedy to the lawsuit as long as it ensures we will not have to reopen this case in the future. 

The question was asked as to why the attorney fees were so high.  Jo informed the members that Mr. Wells has changed attorneys three times delaying the process. His current attorney has filed several motions, which have to be answered by our attorney. One motion has already resulted in going to court and a second court date is coming up in March. 

New business:  Painting of hangars 8 and 9 was tabled until further discussion at a future board meeting.  Changing the annual meeting to February was discussed.  Bill Bruckner requested an evening meeting.  A motion was made by Fred Cutting to change the annual meeting to an evening meeting the last two weeks in February.  It was seconded by Bill Bruckner and approved by all members present.

Ann DaSilva discussed the new legislation regarding board of director terms. As of October 1, 2008, a board of directors can be elected for one year only. The current board is grand-fathered in as they were elected to a three year term prior to the law going into effect. This board will serve until elections take place in 2011. The members can elect to have two year staggered terms by changing the condominium documents through a vote of the membership. This will be presented at next years annual meeting when the membership votes on the budget. 

In addition to the minutes being posted on The Landings website by Mike Dwyer, it was suggested that after the minutes are approved, that they be emailed to members who have provided their email addresses to the Board.  Another suggestion was to remind members of meeting dates and times via email in addition to posting them on the Airport bulletin board.  Jo agreed to do both the minutes and meeting notices in order to keep members informed regarding board business.  

The next annual meeting date was set for Thursday, February 25, 2010 at 7:00 P.M.  

Liz Dwyer counted the votes on the waiving of the state mandated reserves. The vote was 35 to 0 to waive the state mandated reserves. State mandated reserves have been waived for the year 2009 as the quorum was met.

A motion was made by Fred Cutting to adjourn the meeting at 11:10 A.M. and seconded by Jeff Jones.  All approved and the meeting was adjourned at 11:10 A.M.

